


EASTERN NORWICH SCOUT COUNCIL
Annual General Meeting

Thursday 24h July 2025 – 19:00
15th Norwich Air Scouts HQ, Plumstead Rd East NR7 9LW

AGENDA

1. Introduction and welcome 
2. Apologies for absence
3. Governance topics
a. Approve the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 8th June 2024
b. Adopt the model constitution from Policy, Organisation and Rules (POR)
c. Note the District’s financial year.
4. Review of the previous year
a. The District Lead Volunteer’s review of Scouts in the Eastern Norwich District.
b. Receive and consider the Annual Report of the District Trustee Board, including the annual Statement of the Accounts
5. Making appointments
a. Appoint the District Chair, following recommendation from the open selection process initiated by the District Trustee Board
b. Appoint the District Treasurer, following recommendation from the open selection process initiated by the District Trustee Board
c. Appoint members of the District Trustee Board, following recommendations from the open selection process initiated by the District Trustee Board 
d. Appoint Independent Examiner
e. Nominate representatives of the District Scout Council to represent the District on the County Scout Council.

6. Presentations

7. Closing remarks





Chair of Board of Trustees Report
[bookmark: _Hlk200606272]The year 2023/24 saw us talking about Transition and how we would incorporate the new Board of Trustees and operational teams etc. The years before that it was all about risk management and how we would need to comply with new procedures for safeguarding and safety. Now we are in 2024/25 that has all become a reality and through much hard work, has been embraced by all groups in the district. However, this year saw us with new challenges, namely the “adult membership database”. Not the easiest of IT systems to get your head around, but in true scouting spirit we are slowly getting to find our way around the system, and I hope like me you are beginning to see the longer-term benefits.
Changes are never easy, but nobody must do this alone. Although small, we have a very effective District Team who are there to support you in many ways.  Apart from the many section events that the team has organised, they have supported groups through times when they needed help. Without becoming like a big brother, the team has tried to balance the need for compliance with a practical approach to safety and safeguarding which must remain a priority for all of us.
With the introduction of the Squirrel sections which continue to grow in the district, we are slowly seeing the benefits of nurturing these young people into Scouting culture and who knows, one day these might be our future leaders?
I would like to thank the Board of Trustees for their support and unseen commitment to scouting in this district. With prudent decisions we have managed to support various projects, and we look forward to more developments to come. On their behalf, I would like to thank the District Lead Volunteer (Gwen) and her team and all the leaders and supporters of scouting around the district that offer our young people great opportunities and skills for life.
I look forward to seeing what the year ahead brings.
Barry Manley – Board of Trustees Chairman


District Lead Volunteer Report 

Well, it’s been a year since our last meeting, and what a busy and challenging year it has been.
We saw the demise of Compass and the introduction of the new membership system. The introduction hasn’t been without its hiccups, but it is here to stay. With the introduction of the system came new ways of learning, with more emphasis of it being online, and everyone needs to complete the new safety training by 14th July 2025.
At this year’s Census, our numbers were slightly down, but we still have quite lengthy wanting to join lists.
Activities throughout 2024 and the beginning of this year have been steady with groups utilizing visits, but the number of camps I approved were down, mainly due to low take-up, not making them financially viable.
As a district we attended the County run days at Bewilderwood for Squirrels and Beavers, Pleasurewood Hills for Cubs, the 17th Norwich took part in the expedition challenge to Gilwell, and Explorers went to Norfolk 24.
As a team, we continue to support the groups, in various ways, from helping section nights, to assistance with writing risk assessments or by being a listening ear.

It has been my pleasure to be able to present the following leaders with their awards.
Simon Alexander – Award for Merit
Colin Goff – Award for Merit
Paula Humphrey – Chief Scout’s Commendation for Good Service
Rusty Carter – Bar to Award for Merit
James Royal – Award for Merit
Gillian Hanley – Award for Merit

Diane Newson was presented with the Bar to the Silver Acorn, by Marylyn Evans and Paul Warden was presented with his Silver Acorn at the county AGM. Congratulations to them all.

We have also awarded five young leader belts since the beginning of the year, so well done to them.

I finish my report by saying Thank you, to you all, for all that you do, for all that your about to do and your continued support for Scouting.
Gwen Wilkin - DLV


Note from the Chair of the County Board of Trustees.
However unqualified I feel I am to give it, I wanted to pen a few lines to say thank you for the support you have given your district in 2025. 
Whether you are a seasoned veteran of scouting or a brave warrior who has put up their hand to volunteer for scouting for the first time in 2025, you are equally deserving of the thanks from all those who benefit from your time and talents.  
Scouting has it rewards and challenges and I encourage you all to enjoy the good times and work together to overcome some of the more challenging times. The last year has been another year of change, and we are learning (as we have learnt in the past) to adapt to the constant changes. I expect that we all wish we had the wisdom of Solomon, but we must look to one another, work with one another and support one another in the best ways possible to overcome what initially seem to be insurmountable problems in our path. We should remember that together we are greater than the sum of the parts, and the success of Norfolk Scouts is, and will always be, down to each and every one of the 8 districts which make up our County and provide amazing scouting to the 5000 young people that we serve.
Thank you.
Yours in Scouting 

Tim Rowe 
Chair of the County Board of Trustees
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